
RADFORD UNIVERSITY BOARD OF VISITORS 
STUDENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE 

10:00 A.M.** 
FEBRUARY 1, 2016 

PRESIDENT’S CONFERENCE ROOM 
THIRD FLOOR-MARTIN HALL 

RADFORD, VIRGINIA 

 
AGENDA 

• CALL TO ORDER Georgia Anne Snyder-Falkinham,  Vice Chair 

• APPROVAL OF AGENDA Georgia Anne Snyder-Falkinham, Vice Chair 

• APPROVAL OF MINUTES Georgia Anne Snyder-Falkinham, Vice Chair 
November 12, 2015 

• SPECIAL PRESENTATION

o Mentoring Academically Irvin Clark, Associate Vice President and 
Successful Highlanders Program (MASH) Dean of Students 

• REPORT FROM THE STUDENT Ms. Hannah Gullickson, Student Non-Voting, 
REPRESENTATIVE TO THE Advisory Member of the Board 
BOARD OF VISITORS UPDATE

• STUDENT AFFAIRS UPDATE Mark Shanley, Vice President of Student Affairs 

• COMMITTEE GOALS UPDATE Georgia Anne Snyder-Falkinham, Vice Chair 

• ADJOURNMENT Georgia Anne Snyder-Falkinham, Vice Chair 

** All start times for committees are approximate only.  Committees meet sequentially in the order 
appearing.  Meetings may begin either before or after the listed approximate start time as committee 
members are ready to proceed. 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
• Ms. Mary Waugh Campbell, Chair
• Ms. Georgia Anne Snyder-Falkinham, Vice Chair
• Ms. Callie M. Dalton
• Ms. Alethea "A.J." Robinson
• Mr. Steve A. Robinson
• Ms. Ruby W. Rogers
• Ms. Hannah Gullickson, Student Representative (non-voting, advisory member)





 
RADFORD UNIVERSITY BOARD OF VISITORS 
STUDENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE MEETING 


5:00 P.M. 
NOVEMBER 12, 2015 


CHRISTOPHER NEWPORT ROOMS A & B 
THE BERKELEY HOTEL 


1200 E. CARY STREET 
RICHMOND, VIRGINIA 


DRAFT 
MINUTES 


 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT 
 
Ms. Mary Waugh Campbell, Chair 
Ms. Georgia Anne Snyder-Falkinham, Vice Chair 
Ms. Alethea “A.J.” Robinson 
Ms. Hannah Gullickson, student representative (non-voting, advisory member) 
 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS ABSENT 
 
Ms. Callie M. Dalton 
Mr. Steve A. Robinson  
Ms. Ruby W. Rogers 
 
OTHERS PRESENT: 
 
Dr. Mark Shanley, Vice President for Student Affairs 
Radford University faculty and staff 
  
Mr. Ronald Forehand, Senior Assistant Attorney General, Commonwealth of Virginia  
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
Ms. Mary Waugh Campbell, Chair, formally called the meeting to order at 5:25 p.m. in the 
Christopher Newport Rooms A & B, The Berkeley Hotel, 1200 E. Cary Street, Richmond, 
Virginia, and noted that pursuant to the draft Agenda as published “All start times for 
committees are approximate only. Committees meet sequentially in the order appearing.  
Meetings may begin either before or after the listed approximate start time as committee 
members are ready to proceed.” 
 
 
   



http://www.radford.edu/ruart/ruid/images/HiRes/RU-red.zip

http://www.radford.edu/ruart/ruid/images/HiRes/RU-red.zip�
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APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 
Ms. Campbell asked for a motion to approve the November 12, 2015 meeting agenda, as 
published.  Ms. Alethea “A.J.” Robinson so moved and Ms. Georgia Anne Snyder-Falkinham 
seconded the agenda was unanimously approved. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
Ms. Campbell asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the September 17, 2015 meeting of 
the Student Affairs Committee, as published.   Ms. Snyder-Falkinham so moved and Ms. 
Robinson seconded the minutes were unanimously approved.  A copy of the approved minutes 
can be found at http://www.radford.edu/content/bov/home/meetings/minutes.html.   
 
REPORT FROM THE STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE TO THE BOARD OF VISITORS  
 
Ms. Hannah Gullickson, student non-voting advisory representative to the Board of Visitors, 
provided a report that included information on her Radford University experience including her 
participation in undergraduate research, Radford University Ambassadors, and the Summer 
Bridge Program.  In addition, Ms. Gullickson also updated the Committee on the various student 
activities that have occurred on campus since the September Board meeting, noting the following 
activities Fear 2 Freedom and the Student Government Association’s third-annual campus safety 
walk, and reviewed some upcoming events for students on campus.  A copy of Ms. Gullickson’s 
report is attached hereto as Attachment A and is made a part hereof. 
 
Ms. Campbell thanked Ms. Gullickson for her report. 
 
STUDENT AFFAIRS REPORT 
 
Dr. Mark Shanley, Vice President for Student Affairs, presented several items for the 
Committee’s attention including a Residence Hall Occupancy report (99.8%), results from the 
Assessment of the Two Day Residence Hall Move-In Process, utilization data from the new 
recreation facilities, and attendance figures from Family Weekend and Alumni Homecoming.  
Ms. Campbell noted that Dr. Shanley also provided preliminary results from the Student 
Satisfaction Inventory and Institutional Priorities Survey from Ruffalo Noel Levitz and noted 
that Radford University students had statistically significant and higher levels of satisfaction in 
every area of campus life than their counterparts at other four-year public universities.  A copy of 
Dr. Shanley’s report is attached hereto as Attachment B and is made a part hereof. 


Dr. Shanley also discussed that a number of universities and colleges in Virginia, including 
Radford University, and campuses throughout the country were experiencing student 
demonstrations regarding diversity issues on campus.   
 
Ms. Campbell thanked Dr. Shanley for his report. 
 



http://www.radford.edu/content/bov/home/meetings/minutes.html
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ADJOURNMENT 
 
With no further business to come before the Committee, Ms. Campbell, Chair, adjourned the 
meeting at 6:40 p.m. 
 
   
Respectfully submitted, 
 
  
 
 
 


       










Student Affairs Committee



Student Representative November 2015



ATTACHMENT  A











My Radford Experience 



Student Representative 











Family Background



My Grandmother- A 1960’s Radford Alum



Student Representative 











Undergrad research



Student Representative 











Radford University Ambassadors 



Student Representative











Summer Bridge Program 



Student Representative 











Outdoor Activities 



Student Representative











Nicaragua Medical Mission Trip  



Student Representative











Student Activities on Campus



• Alumni Village



• Annual Beatrice Covington Breast Cancer Walk



• Fall Fashion Show



• National Pan-Hellenic Council StompFest Step Show



• SGA third-annual Campus Safety Walk



• State of the Student Body forum



• Voter Action Office 



• Project Life Campaign



• Fear 2 Freedom



• Career Fairs



• Admissions Open House



Student Representative











Athletics 



• All-Big South Conference honors 



– Senior Asyia Mitchell: All-Academic Team and first-team defender honorable mentions 
(Women’s Soccer)



– Sophomore Jordan Lundin: First-team defender (Women’s Soccer)



– Megan Short: Big South Player of the week for 11/2/15 (Women’s Volleyball)



– Joe Rimstad: Big South Defensive Player of the week for 11/2/15 (Men’s Soccer)



– Daniel O’Keefe: Big South Defensive player of the week for 10/12/15 (Men’s Soccer)



• Big South Cross Country Championships



– Men: 4th Place; Women: 5th Place



• Men’s Soccer Big South Regular Season Champions 



Student Representative











Upcoming Events



• Admissions Open House: Saturday, November 14 @ 10AM



• Mitchell & Co., P.C. On Campus Interviews: Tuesday, November 17 (all-day)



• Finzi-Contini Giardino Art Exhibit: Monday, November 23 – Sunday, December 13 



@10AM-5PM



• The Cat in the Hat: Saturday, December 5 @ 10AM and 2PM



• Winter Wonderland Event: Sunday, December 6 @ 2-4PM 



• Radford vs. Virginia Tech Men’s Basketball Game: Wednesday, December 9 @ 7PM



Student Representative











Student Representative 



Questions?



November 2015













Division of Student Affairs 
Board of Visitors  



Student Affairs Committee Report 
November 2015 



Vice President of Student Affairs Highlights 



Dr. Shanley will provide a brief verbal report on the following topics in his 
committee update: 



• Residence Hall Occupancy



• Assessment of Two Day Residence Hall Move-In Process



• Student Recreation and Wellness Center, Student Outdoor Recreation Complex, and Christiansburg
Aquatics Center Utilization



• Family Weekend and Alumni Homecoming



• Retention of Student Organizations



• Campus Safety Walk



Associate Vice President for Student Activities and Recreation Update 



Department of Student Recreation and Wellness 



Facility Operations  



• This is the inaugural fall semester as a Department, with the Student Recreation & Wellness Center,
the Student Outdoor Recreation Complex now in operation, and a partnership agreement with the
Christiansburg Aquatic Center for student, faculty and staff swimming pool access.



• Over 100 students are employed and have served over 52,000 participants to date (10/14) during the
current semester.



• Out of the entire student body of 9,757 students:
o 5,605 (57%) have used the center.
o Students living on campus in the residence halls made up 42% of all visits
o The gender breakdown of the distinct users is 54% female and 46% male
o The percentage of total users is 59.5% male which indicates the males are attending more



frequently
• The class level for all users is slightly skewed towards our freshman class and balanced among upper



division students:



ATTACHMENT B











 
 



• The outdoor complex was enthusiastically welcomed and has been a great addition with over 7,000 
participants to date (10/14).  An average of 375 daily participants include intramural flag football and 
soccer team members as well as the numerous club members on the soccer, field hockey, lacrosse, 
football, and rugby teams 



• With the inclement weather that had occurred during the fall semester, it has been estimated that the 
intramural and sport club teams would have lost over two weeks’ worth of competition and practices 
had they still been playing on the regular grass fields near the  Dedmon Center 



• During the first semester of membership availability at the aquatic center, over 150 participants have 
enjoyed the facility in addition to the 39 Club Swimming members who use it Monday-Thursday 
nights for practice. 



 
Wellness/Fitness Program 
 



• Nine new group exercise instructors (Group X) were added to the student staff 
• The fall semester schedule has had 57 weekly classes taught by18 instructors   
• 3,093 students have attended fitness classes (1,015 unique users) as of October 14 
• A personal training course was initiated to prepare students for the ACE Personal Training  



Certification exam (26 students enrolled)  
 
Intramural Sports Program 
 



• Early fall sports included flag football, co-ed indoor soccer (new offering), and softball that provided 
925 distinct students (1,205 total participants) with playing time  



• Female participation accounted for 34% of early fall participation  
• New software from IM Leagues has enhanced all intramural processes (registration, record keeping 



with individual stats, team web pages, message boards) 
• The search for a new Intramural Coordinator position is underway 
• Co-Ed Indoor Soccer was added to the intramural schedule and 14 teams have registered 



 
Club Sport Program 
 



• 20 Sport Clubs are active with over 561 team members (5.8% of the student body)   
• Clubs have already participated in 15 community service events during the first six weeks of school    
• Over 300 members per week were practicing/playing on the new outdoor complex-rain or shine  
• Club volleyball practiced on the newly opened sand courts starting in October  
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Outdoor Program 
 



• Added a1500 hour wage position staff member which increased the capability to expand the number 
of recreational trips and student development training sessions 



• The Outdoor Program continued participation in the Outdoor Nation Campus Challenge (a national 
challenge).  The competition involves 57 universities and  prizes/grant money are awarded based on 
recorded hours of participation in outdoor activities 



• Now offering internationally recognized climbing certifications through the American Mountain 
Guides Association (AMGA) in the Climbing Wall discipline  



 
 
Department of Student Activities 
 
Family Weekend   
 
Family Weekend 2015 was held October 16th-18th in conjunction with Alumni Weekend.  A wide variety of 
activities was offered for families and guests to enjoy while visiting our beautiful campus for the weekend.  
The schedule of events was created intentionally to showcase both our academic and co-curricular programs; 
while providing parents and families a glimpse into their students’ day to day lives.   
 
Overall family and guest attendance was estimated between 1,400 to 1,500 persons, the highest attendance 
for Family Weekend in the 7 years that attendance records have been kept.  Over 500 families were 
represented at check-in.  
 



 
 
Below is a partial listing of the weekend events and overall attendance. 



• Conversation with President Kyle 
• 5K Run by the River 
• Tours of  Student Recreation  and  Wellness Center  
• Tours of campus peripheral and intramural complex 











• Greenhouse  
• Art museums   
• 30th Annual Folk Arts Festival 
• Department of Theatre Play: “The Waiting Room” 
• Fall Dance Fest performance  
• Fashion Show  
• Bowling tournament  
• Daniel Martin/Comedian-Magician  
• Family Weekend Dog Show 



 
Facilities and Operations (Hurlburt/Heth/Bondurant/Additional Non-Academic Space) 
 
The annual statistics trend continues to show an increase in facility utilization: 



• From August 18th to October 1st of the current 2015 fall semester 
o 869 reservations were confirmed, an increase of 130 reservations during the same time period 



last year 
o The Game Room hosted 17 events for clubs and organizations, departments, and UNIV 100 



classes.  Last year, during the same time period, 10 events were scheduled in the venue   
• In September, 359,618 patrons passed through the doors of the Hurlburt Student Center 



 
Greek Life  
 



 
     President Kyle joined the fraternity and sorority presidents during fall their training retreat. 
 
Fall semester Greek Life activities have included: 



• Over 400 Greeks helped with Welcome to Radford Residence Hall Move-In  
• 142 women out of 214 received bids for membership to one of seven sororities, compared to 110 out 



of 189 receiving bids in fall 2014 
• Five out of seven organizations reached Quota, and Total has been set to 81 for this academic year. 



(total last year was set at 89) 
• The National Pan-Hellenic Council Officers attended the 6th Annual Mis-Education of the Black 



Greek Road Trip Conference  
• Fourth Annual Hazing Prevention Week was held and featured a week of collaborative programs 



between the Greek Life Office, the Center for Diversity and Inclusion, R-Space, Student Activities, 











and RU Athletics. The keynote program “Being Socially Excellent,” was presented to over 700 
students, including most of the Greek community  



• The Greek Life office is currently in the search process for a new Coordinator of Greek Life  
 
Student Involvement – Student Organizations 
 



• 256 student organizations completed the registration process for 2015-16, the highest return rate 
recorded. Only 10 organizations did not re- register while in years past that number has been 
significantly higher (21 last year, almost 40 in 2013) 



• 250 organizations’ representatives attended one of nine Leadership Odyssey student organization 
orientation training programs 



• The Committee on Clubs and Organizations (COCO) approved three new organizations so far this 
fall semester:  IWAGE (Independent Women Achieving Goals in Education), the Photography Club, 
and the Athletic Training Student Association, and reactivated three other organizations: Association 
of Environmental and Engineering Geologists, Women’s Ultimate, and Wrestling Club  



• Student Organization Assistance & Resources Office (SOAR) began a series of “Workshop 
Wednesdays” each week throughout the fall semester.  Topics included RUInvolved basics, building 
a website, and event funding and planning 



• Utilizing the new RUInvolved and electronic card readers, SOAR began tracking attendance at events 
funded by Radford After Dark and the Club Programming Committee  



• The Club Programming Committee (CPC) reviewed 25 program and travel requests for funding since 
the start of the semester and has approved 21 of them  



• Radford After Dark (RAD) has to date (10/14) provided funding for student organizations to host 
four late night events on weekends and there were three more events planned for the coming weeks, 
including the Sixth Annual Zombie Prom, the Second Annual All Black Wear Affair, and a 
celebration of Dia de los Muertos (Day of the Dead) 



 
L.E.A.D. Scholar Program 
 



• Revised the L.E.A.D. Scholar Program for students who enrolled beginning fall 2015 to include 
increased requirements for community service, leadership development (workshops/conferences), 
and reflection pieces (reading a capstone book and writing a reflection)  



• 37 students attended the L.E.A.D. Scholar Welcome Reception 
• Created social media accounts for the L.E.A.D. Scholar Program to increase communication with 



prospective and current scholars 
• 52 students are currently enrolled in the program 



 
R-SPaCE (Radford Student Programming and Campus Events) 
 



• Since the start of fall semester, R-SPaCE has sponsored:  
o 16 events with 2,486 students, faculty/staff and community in attendance  
o 40 movie showings with 935 students in attendance 



• Began using ID scanners to track attendance through RUInvolved  
• Revised the organization’s core values statements to align with the university strategic plan and 



division mission statement 
 
Student Media 
 



• Radio Free Radford has had three successful “live remote” broadcasts, playing music and doing 
shows live on location  



• Beehive and Exit 109 collaborated on a Be S.E.E.N. Creative Arts Week event by hosting a “Creation 
Station” in the SOAR office with 30 students in attendance  











• ROC-TV produced 12 videos this semester, including a Public Service Announcement and a 
promotional video for the Fitness & Wellness Center 



 
Six Week Program Series (BE SEEN) 
 



• Coordinated the fourth annual six week programming series titled BE S.E.E.N (Be Successful 
through Engagement and Education Now!).  The series included educational, social, and community 
service activities and were open to all RU students, faculty and staff.  The programming was a 
collaborative undertaking as shown by the following involvement numbers: 
o 11  student clubs 
o   3  colleges 
o 10  departments 
o   1  non RU entities 
o Be SEEN schedules for all six weeks can be found at this link: 



http://www.radford.edu/content/dam/departments/administrative/Student%20Activities/BeSE
ENWeeksonethrusix2015.pdf 



 
 
 



Associate Vice President and Dean of Students Update 



 
Dean of Students Office 
 
• Students continue to seek support through advocacy services offered through the Dean of Students 



Office, including walk-ins, referrals and appointments.  There has been a dramatic increase in family 
members contacting the Dean of Students Office seeking guidance on how to assist their students.  Such 
requests are on track with, if not higher than, last academic year which saw a 72.5% increase in student 
contacts. 



• Dr. Clark facilitated four presentations on Plagiarism and Academic Integrity at Pulaski High School. 
• Dr. Clark, Ms. Trageser and other university staff participated in Critical Incident Management Training. 
 
Center for Diversity and Inclusion 
 
• Educational Programming and Outreach 



• Campus Dialogues 
o Lowering the Flag and other symbols of hate 
o Black and Brown Unity: Yesterday, Today and Tomorrow (Latino and Black) 



• Cultural Movie Series (partnering with R-SPaCE) 
o Selena (Latino) 
o Papers (Immigration) 
o Skeleton Twins (LGBT) 



• Cultural Events 
o Black Alumni Weekend 



o Successfully welcomed alumni from classes as far back as 1965! 





http://www.radford.edu/content/dam/departments/administrative/Student%20Activities/BeSEENWeeksonethrusix2015.pdf


http://www.radford.edu/content/dam/departments/administrative/Student%20Activities/BeSEENWeeksonethrusix2015.pdf








o Offered several events: Black Alumni Business Meeting (40 participants), Day Networking 
Party (50 participants), State of the Black Union Forum (85 participants), and Meet and Greet 
(45 participants). 



o Latino History Month 
o A month-long celebration of the Latino culture that featured a keynote speaker, Michael 



Reyes who was a Guest in Residence over a three day period.  
o Featured events include: Open Mic Night (200 students), Organizers Toolbox, and Univ. 



100 class visits. 
• LGBT Education 



o Offered Safe Zone training for campus 
o Ally Week, week-long series of events to educate the campus on the LGBT community 



• Professional Development Series for Campus 
o Monthly webinar and conversations on Emerging Women Leadership 
o Supporting our Latino Students inside and Outside the classroom 



• Student Leadership 
o CDI President’s Breakfast:  Leadership training that provided student organization presidents with 



the opportunity to network, exchange program ideas and learn how to be a more effective leader.  
 
o Upcoming Events and Cultural Programming:   



o LGBT Education- 3rd Annual Drag Show 
o Socioeconomic status/financial literacy 



• Day trip to Greensboro & Winston Salem, NC to explore issues of class and to do a thrift store 
crawl.  



• Finance 101 – bringing in a local financial educator/banker to teach students how to manage their 
money. 



o Collaborations 
• With SGA – “The Discussion” 
• With Scholar Citizen and several academic departments: bringing guest Anne Mullin, for her 



campus talk on “Degrees of Inequality”  
o Cultural Movies remaining for this semester.  



• Higher Learning 
• The Virginia Indians: Meet the Tribes 



 
Disability Resource Office 
• Implementation of the DRO Emergency Evacuation List  



o This is a list that populates with Banner running a real time list of students who self-report needing a 
First Responder in the event of an emergency due to a mobility concern or a health condition 
requiring time-sensitive injections. 



• Gearing up for 25th Anniversary of the ADA.  Law passed 1990 and fully implemented in 
1991.  Working towards event planning for spring 2016.  



• Currently serving 561 students.  
 
Office of Housing and Residential Life 
• Housing occupancy is currently 3,003 which is 99.9% 



o 6 rooms have signed permanent triple agreements 
o 3 RAs have decided to keep their roommate permanently 
o 4 female RAs still have temporary roommates 











• 866 people (609 parents and 257 students) completed the online move-in survey 
o 807  respondents (93%) rated the overall move-in experience as either good or outstanding 
o Volunteer friendliness and helpfulness scored the highest 



• The number of residential students with 0.0 GPA at midterms is 10.  Last year this number was 17.   
o This shows a 41.1% reduction from fall 2014.  Residence Life staff are in the process of meeting with 



all 10 students to discuss their options and support services.   
o In addition, the assistant director for retention programs has reached out to residential students who 



have reported midterm GPAs between .001 and 1.99. 
• 25 of the 31 students participating in the MASH Mentor program are in good academic standing at 



midterms.  Three of the six people who were not in good academic standing had not been attending the 
MASH Mentoring sessions and activities.  Since midterm grades were posted, one of those three has 
inquired about assistance. 



• Peery B04 has been confirmed as the space for RU Makers LLC lab.  We are in the process of 
determining the access, renovations, furniture, ventilation, and security needs for the space.   



  
Office of Student Standards and Conduct 
• Three standing conduct boards are in operation to adjudicate student issues, with a total capacity for 



hearing 11 student cases on a biweekly basis. 
• The Office of Student Standards and Conduct has partnered with Residence Life, University 100 classes, 



Greek Life and Student Activities to conduct presentations and trainings for student groups.   
• Statistics from 9/1/2015-10/16/2015 



o 114 violations of the Alcohol Policy  
o 25 violations of the Drug policy  



 
Substance Abuse and Violence Education Support services  
• Domestic Violence Awareness Month is offering an array of programs, including speakers from local 



agencies and nationally known campaigns such as the Clothesline Project and The Silent Witness 
National Initiative. 



• Continued creations of media for the LiveWell social norming campaign are being displayed in 
residential and academic buildings, via closed circuit TVs on campus, and social media 



 
Student Support Services 
• Identifying resources available on campus to refer students as the program ends 
• Presenting workshops on college success, time management, budgeting and test taking skills 
• Meeting individually with students to ensure that their needs are met and they are succeeding 



academically and socially in the college setting 
• Completing necessary data collection for upcoming Annual Performance Review that will be due to the 



Department of Education within the next few months 
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Radford University Board of Visitors  
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February 2016 
 


Vice President for Student Affairs Highlights 
 


• Dr. Mark Shanley will present verbal highlights of a few selected items in his committee 
report. 


 
***************** 


 
Associate Vice President/Dean of Students Report 


 
Dean of Students 


• The number of students seeking advocacy or assistance continues to rise. Many heard a 
presentation, knew a friend who had sought assistance, or were referred by another office. 
The increase in walk-ins exemplifies the positive changes for the community. 


• Healthy Minds-Healthy Bodies is a comprehensive campus-wide program to promote and 
create a change in culture in the three areas  


o Eliminating stigma associated with help-seeking for mental health issues,  
o Increasing help-seeking behaviors for mental health concerns, and  
o Averting suicides and suicide ideation among students. 


 
Housing and Residential Life 
Pocahontas and Bolling Halls 


• Renovated buildings have been open for one semester and have been very well received 
• Very few post-renovation facilities issues 
• Staff will be presenting at the Southeast Association of Housing Officers (SEAHO) 


along with our architectural firm (VMDO), and the Office of Planning and Construction 
on our renovation process.  The title of our presentation is Empowered & Involved - 
Developing a Voice in Residence Hall Design and Construction 
 


Muse Hall enhancements 
• Students are now utilizing the newly renovated lounges on floors 6 through 13 
• Lounges on floors 1-5 are currently in the design process for renovation this summer 


• Renovations have included updated kitchens, new flooring, new furniture, and 
new heating/cooling systems as well as the removal of old “popcorn” ceilings and 
wood paneling on the walls. 


• Renovations this summer will also include updating the fire panels and reporting systems 
and the replacement of the main elevators. 


 
Residential Learning Communities (RLCs) 


• Building modification has begun in Peery Hall to create the new RU Makers space 
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• Next fall, RLCs will be housed as noted below: 
• Stuart Hall - Bio Connections, ECO and NextGen 
• Floyd Hall - Honors Academy and ARO 
• Peery Hall - RU Makers 


• Trinkle Hall - Visual and Performing Arts students 
 
MASH Program 


• 31 conditionally-admitted students were identified as “at risk” and required to participate 
in this program to increase their chances for success at Radford University 


• 30 of the 31 students who participated in the MASH Mentor program were 
eligible to return for the Spring 2016 semester 


• 29 of the 30 eligible to return are registered for the spring 2016 semester 
• $7,805 was spent on the fall MASH Mentor program.  Because 29 of the 31 were retained 


and enrolled for the spring 2016 semester, this small investment resulted in additional 
spring revenues of $274,958 


 
Housing Occupancy  


• 3,013 students lived on campus at fall census (100.3% occupancy) 
• 258 students left after the fall semester (academic suspension, transfer, 


graduation, internships, etc.) 
• 2,681 students returned to the residence halls for the spring 2016 semester 


• 116 new students added to the residence halls for the spring semester 
• 2,797 total students assigned to the residence halls for the spring 2016 semester (93.1% 


occupancy) 
 
Center for Diversity and Inclusion (CDI) 


• Native American Programming  
o Hosted the Piscataway Tribe performers. Showcased American Indian history and 


culture through storytelling, dance and song. More than 40 students, staff and 
faculty attended.  


• MLK Day of Service – first started in 2014 with 60 volunteers. This has grown each year 
since, with 130 volunteers last year and 245 signed up to volunteer for MLK Service Day 
for 2016.  


• MLK Programming 
o Sunday, Jan. 17, 2016: Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Birthday Celebration! 


Featuring Pastor Patricia Jones, of Park United Methodist Church.  
  Event at 3 pm, Asbury United Methodist Church (Christiansburg) 


o Monday, Jan. 18, 2016:  MLK Day of Service, 8am-5pm 
o Tuesday, Jan. 19, 2016:  Afternoon Teach-ins  


 Topics/Faculty  
 Teach-in 1: 1:15-2:15, room Heth 16 


 Cultural Appropriation, Dr. Carla Corroto  
 White Fragility and Opportunity at Radford, Dr. Pat 


Shoemaker and Craig Arthur   
 Teach-in 2: 2:15-3:15, room Heth 16 
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 White Privilege, Dr. Joanna Hunter   
 Teach-in 3: 3:15-4:15, room Heth 16  


 Colorism, Dr. Deneen Evans   
 The Importance of Social Movements, Dr. Amy Sorensen   


 Evening Event: MLK Oratorical contest – I Have a Dream Spoken Word 
Night 7pm, Bonnie Auditorium 


o Wednesday, Jan. 20, 2016:  
 Professional Development, 10-11 am Bonnie Combo room   
 Dine on Diversity, “Race as a Social Construct” featuring Dr. Lori Hall, 


at 12- 1pm, in CDI, Tyler 25  
 MLK Commemorative Program, at 6pm, in Preston Hall  


o Thursday, Jan. 21, 2016:  
 NAACP’s March on Washington Reenactment, Campus Walk, 6-8 pm, 


starts outside of Tyler Hall. 
o Friday & Saturday, Jan. 22 -23, 2016:  


 4th  Annual MLK Cultural Excursion – Atlanta 
 
Disability Resource Office  


• Currently serving 604 students with an anticipated increase to total over 700 by May 
2016.  DRO had served 581 students at this same time last year, a 3.9% increase. 


• The US Department of Education website featured Josh Dishman, RU Student 
Coordinator for Project Eye to Eye.  Eye to Eye is the only national mentoring movement 
that pairs children who have learning disabilities and attention deficit hyperactivity 
disorder (LD / ADHD) with college mentors who have been similarly diagnosed. Eye to 
Eye uses an arts-based curriculum to help younger students understand their unique way 
of learning and thinking, build self-esteem and gain necessary skills to become good self-
advocates. 


 
 


• Disability Awareness Training: Staff provided training to 30+ new faculty/staff members 
on how they can more effectively serve students living with disabilities. 
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Office of Student Standards and Conduct (OSSC)  
OSSC is partnering with CHUBS Associate Dean Tod Burke to conduct an Academic Integrity 
“Our Turn” session to bring more light to Academic Integrity 


• OSSC will have 4 standing conduct boards this spring semester. 
 
Substance Abuse and Violence Education Support services (SAVES) 


• Step Up! Bystander Intervention Program has reached approximately 456 students 
through 11 programs 


• LiveWell social norming campaign distributed wellness information throughout campus 
via 12 Tartan ads, 15 online ads, 15 TV ads, 2 Tartan stand ads, and 200 posters 
 


************************** 
 


Associate Vice President for Student Life Report 
 
Department of Student Activities 
 
Student Organization and Assistance Center (SOAR)  
The Student Organization Assistance & Resources office has seen a significant increase in traffic 
since moving to its new location on the first floor of the Bonnie. In the 2014 fall semester, 1,004 
students visited the office while 1,324 have visited during the 2015 fall semester (an increase of 
more than 30%). 
 
Club Programming Committee (CPC) 
The committee approved 58 requests for funding this year and awarded approximately $47,000 


• 23 applications for guest speakers/artists and other on-campus events 
• 35 applications for students to travel to conferences and other out of town functions 


 
The Committee on Clubs and Organizations (COCO) 
The committee has approved 11 new and 7 reactivated student organizations so far this academic 
year.   
 
New Organizations:  Global Health Education, Triathlon Club, Wandering at Radford 
University, COBE Ambassadors, Graduate Art Student Association, Phi Alpha (Social Work 
honorary), LEAD Scholar Student Organization, Highlander Cheer Club, Phi Beta Lambda, 
Athletic Training Student Association, and IWAGE –Independent Women Achieving Goals in 
Education.   


 
Reactivated organizations:  Association of Environmental and Engineering Geologists, 
Photography Club, Self-Defense Club (now called the Tae Kwon Do Club), Selu Garden and 
Service Club, Women’s Ultimate, Wrestling Club, and Young Democrats. 
 
Winter Club Fair 
This event will be held on January 29, the first Friday of spring semester, in the new Student 
Recreation and Wellness Center multi-purpose court area. The number of organizations 
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participating in the event is limited due to space restrictions and all 110 available spaces were 
claimed within the first 36 hours the online registration process on RUInvolved was open. 
 
Lead Scholar Program 


• Three students will graduate as scholars in May 2016  
• 47 students are currently enrolled in the program 
• As part of the “Experience” component within the program, the student scholars need to 


attend select leadership related workshops during the academic year. A total of 12 
workshops were offered during the fall semester and included: 


-Emotional Intelligence Workshop, Dr. Scott Allen  
-JumpStart Your Leadership Workshop: Creating an Attitude of Awesomeness, 
 David Stuart  
-The Magic of Mentoring Workshop, Robert E. Bedford  
-Leadership is Service, facilitated, Dr. John Igwebuike 
-Rise To The Next Level In Life: Be The C.E.O. Of Your Dreams to Achieve 
 Extraordinary Success & Happiness, Dr. Antoine Moss 
-The Genius Myth, facilitated, Dr. Joel Nunez 
-Developing Your Leadership Style, Dr. Rasheed Cromwell 
-Being Socially Excellent Mindfulness Practice, Angela DeVore-Greene 
-Life Lessons & Basketball - Leadership Coaching, Coach John Berry 
-The Value of Humility, Derrick Wise 
-Getting In Touch With Your Creative Side, Bryan Collier 
-The Power of Forgiveness, Dr. Kenneth I. Clark 


 
R-SPaCE (Radford Student Programming and Campus Events Board) 
Sponsored: 


• Six events since October 31, 2015 with approximately 894 students, faculty/staff and 
community in attendance (three events were educational/diverse theme and three were 
social)  


• Hosted 15 movies shown during the fall semester with over 1,100 in attendance 
• 12 R-SPaCE executive board members attended a Recharge retreat on November 7, 2015 


to reevaluate goals and values to align with the new student affairs mission statement of 
“Preparing Students for Lives of Meaning and Purpose”.  


 
Student Media 
During the 2015 fall semester: 


• The Assistant Director for Student Media attended the Associated Collegiate 
Press/College Media Association Conference where he presented a session on the 
Adviser-Advisee relationship  


• The Beehive released its fall edition 
• Radio Free Radford broadcasted four live remotes. This is the first time RFR has ever 


produced on-location broadcasts and it is an innovative step for the organization  
• ROC-TV has released 31 (as of this report) videos. They recently constructed a “Green 


Screen” that will enable them to produce more innovative filming techniques  
• ROC-TV also recently collaborated with the College of Humanities and Behavioral 


Sciences and the Radford City Police Department to create a video about police dogs and  
the need for a local K-9 unit  
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• The Tartan published 11 issues 
• Exit 109 recently sponsored a Poetry Reading at Brewin’ Around in downtown Radford  


 
Greek Life  


• The National Pan-Hellenic Council sponsored a step show during Homecoming/Family 
Weekend. Over 1,100 spectators enjoyed the step routines from five squads.  


• This fall the Greek Community has gone above and beyond in their philanthropic giving.     
-The Panhellenic Council has donated to Woodrow Wilson Middle School, the 
  Pocket Project to assist an elementary school in Ghana, and to help a sister of  
  Delta Zeta who was recently diagnosed with cancer 
-The Inter Fraternity Council has also contributed to the school in Ghana and the 
  Delta Zeta sister along with other causes 
-The National Panhellenic Council has continued their support for local schools 
  through a supply drive and clothing drive.  


• The 6th Annual RU Holiday Food Drive collected over 2,300 lbs of food and it was 
donated to local food pantries in and around Radford 


• The Greeks came out in full force to support the inaugural Fear 2 Freedom program held 
in early November. Approximately 400 students participated overall and at least 50% of 
them were members of fraternities or sororities.  


• The IFC and PC Councils have concluded elections for the 2016 leadership.  
• The Greek Life office is currently in the search process for a new Coordinator of Greek 


Life Programs. The review of resumes and interviews will be conducting in the early 
spring semester with the goal of having the position filled before the end of spring break 
in March.  


 


 
 
Family Weekend 
Family Weekend 2015 was a great success.  Out of the 105 surveys collected, ninety nine percent 
of families/guests ranked their overall Family Weekend experience as excellent, very good or 
good.  Please see the graphs below for additional statistics relating to the weekend events. 
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Facilities and Operations (Hurlburt/Heth/Bondurant/Additional Non-Academic Space) 


Event reservations continue to rise for both Hurlburt Student Center and Heth Hall; as well as 
patrons visiting the student center.  Please see the graphs below for additional statistics relating 
to facility utilization.     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
Student Recreation and Wellness 
 
Facility Operations 


• Inaugural Fall Semester as a Department, with the Student Recreation & Wellness Center 
(SRWC), the Student Outdoor Recreation Complex (SORC), and Christiansburg Aquatic 
Center (CAC)  
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• SRWC employs over 100 students and recorded 100,876 participants during the fall 
semester. Out of the entire student body of 9,769 students 6,366 (65%) have used the 
facility. Students living on campus in the residence halls made up 61% of that 6,366 


• The gender breakdown of the distinct users is 56% female while the percentage of total 
participation favors males accounting for 60% of the volume indicating the males are 
attending more frequently  


• The SRWC hosted 160 events, 777 fitness classes, and 637 hours of studio bookings  
• The class level for all users is slightly skewed towards our freshman class  


 


             
 


• The SORC was greatly welcomed by students and a great addition with over 9,000 
participants  


• The 375 daily participants include Intramural flag football and soccer as well as the 
numerous club members on the soccer, field hockey, lacrosse, football, and rugby teams  


• CAC – first semester for recreational use and 466 participants have enjoyed the facility 
along with the 39 Club Swimming members using it Monday-Thursday nights  


 
Wellness/Fitness Program 


• 793 classes offered for the semester; 57 per week taught by16 trained student instructors 
and 5 faculty/staff instructors 


• 5,676 students attended fitness classes; 1,446 unique users – (83% and 39% increases 
respectively over inaugural Spring semester of 2015) 


• Initiated Personal Training course to prepare students for the ACE Personal Training  
Certification exam (26 students enrolled)  


• Introduced new class formats: 30 Minute Core, BODYPUMP, BODYJAM, Late Night 
Challenge, and Pilates 


• Set up new Fitness Assessment/Personal Training Center (MicroFit software 
programming, a LifeCycle assessment bike, scale, blood pressure cuffs, bands, sit-and-
reach boxes, vertical jump test, skinfold calipers, various exercise equipment, printer, 
office supplies, posters) 


• Nine Student Personal Trainers have been trained and hired for Spring 2016 
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Intramural Program 
• Fall Sports served 2,123 participants – a 7% increase (141 participants) over fall 2014 
• Female participation accounted for 36.6% of the participation  
• New IM registering/scheduling software (IM Leagues) and Mobile App (Rec*It) have 


enhanced our IM process for both the administrative side as well as the students 
• A new Intramural Coordinator will be added to the staff in Spring 2016  


 
FALL 2015 INTRAMURAL NUMBERS 


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Outdoor Adventure Program 


• The Outdoor Program new 1500 hour wage position allowed for more student contact 
and development time.  The program we will be offering 51 trips this spring (this 
represents a 91% increase in trip offerings from last spring semester       


• Participated in the Outdoor Nation Campus Challenge (a National challenge where 57 
schools compete for prizes and grant money by submitting outdoor activities). Radford 
University had 115 students participate in the challenge and placed 39th in the four week 
competition   


• 29 RU Outdoors trips were offered during Fall 2015 and 281 students participated which 
accounted for 97% of total capacity    


Event Males Females Total 
Midnight Glow Run 3 8 11 
Men’s and Women’s 


Football 
254 244 498 


Indoor Soccer Tournament 117 76 193 
Dodge Ball Tournament 93 28 121 


Men’s and Women’s Flag 
Football Tournament 55 31 86 


Men’s and Women’s Soccer 237 188 425 
Men’s and Women’s 


Softball 198 33 231 


Men’s and Women’s 
Basketball 254 28 282 


Co-Ed Volleyball 56 83 139 
Co-Ed Basketball  39 29 68 


5K Run by the River 27 42 69 
FALL 2015 TOTAL 1,363 790 2,123 



http://radford.imtrackonline.com/im/admin/sport/show/190

http://radford.imtrackonline.com/im/admin/sport/show/191

http://radford.imtrackonline.com/im/admin/sport/show/194

http://radford.imtrackonline.com/im/admin/sport/show/192



